## RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

## Christopher B. Flanagan Police Superintendent

TO: Radnor Township Commissioners; Robert A. Zienkowski, Township Manager; William M. White, Director of Finance; Stephen F. Norcini, Township Engineer; Steve McNelis, Public Works Director; Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation and Community Programming; Kevin W. Kochanski, Director of Community Development; Bill Cassidy, Field Leader; Lt. Shawn Dietrich; Lt. Joseph Pinto; Sgt. Mark Stiansen, Officer Alex Janoski; Officer Pat Lacey, Officer Ken Piree, Officer Ray Matus, Highway Patrol Unit; William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking; Amy Kaminski, Traffic Engineer for Gilmore and Associates; Vera DiMaio, Administrative Assistant

FR: Christopher B. Flanagan

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 18, 2019, 10:00 AM.

## **NEW BUSINESS**

1. Superintendent Flanagan would like to discuss conditions of the sidewalks on Route 30 in the area of Villanova University and County Line Road for pedestrian safety and driver awareness

Township Engineer, Steve Norcini, stated that grants were applied for improvements but were

approved. He suggested that Public Works place road reflectors to make it more visible to vehicles.

The County Line Corridor study will be discussed in an upcoming meeting with Lower Merion Township to discuss the configuration of the island.

2. Anny Laepple of the Radnor Library – Annual Elves for Shelves 5K on Saturday, December 7, 2019

Staff Traffic Committee approves the Annual Elves for Shelves 5K on Saturday, December 7, 2019.

3. Carrie O'Donovan requests a Stop sign Study be conducted at Woodstock and Comrie

Highway Patrol Officer Pat Lacey stated they received only 1 complaint in regards to this location. A counter was placed back in 2017, at which time the 85% was 24 miles per hour; 23 northbound, 24 southbound. No crash history, no speeding issues. Staff Traffic Committee stated this does not meet the requirements to warrant a stop sign at this location.

4. Speed study on Biddulph – Officer Lacey

Highway Patrol Officer Pat Lacey stated the counter was placed for 3 days. In those 3 days, it registered that the 85% was 30 miles per hour; the volume was less than 90 vehicles. Staff Traffic Committee stated they do not see a need and the configuration of the road does not warrant. Staff Traffic Committee will put the counter up again to get a full week's study.

5. Ms. Fuller states pedestrian safety concerns at parking lot exits at 1084 E Lancaster Avenue, with request for stop signs and speed humps

Highway Patrol Officer Ken Piree stated he contacted the property owner of 1084 E Lancaster Avenue, which is private property. The police department cannot dictate nor enforce on private property. We can merely make suggestions on how to improve safety. We requested that the management company send a letter to all leasees regarding the vehicle code and driving in parking lots. Staff Traffic Committee will make contact with the management company in the future as to the status.

6. Jessica Waltman requests to hold the annual Wayne Elementary School 5K on November 10, 2019

Staff Traffic Committee approves the Wayne Elementary School 5K on November 10, 2019.

## **OLD BUSINESS**

1. Susan Byrne would like to continue discussions on traffic safety issues on Louella Court

Highway Patrol Officer Ray Matus confirmed there were issues with vehicles going the wrong way.

Field Leader Bill Cassidy stated they already installed one-way signs and a 25mph sign to help with

this issue. Susan Byrne requested a possible speed hump be placed in the Municipal Lot by Waynewood and Louella Court to help remedy the issue of speeding throughout Louella Court. Multiple ideas were presented as to how to remedy the situation such as: additional signage, blacing

an empty police car at the site; a one-way road sign to be installed. Staff Traffic Committee and Township Engineer stated a site visit would be scheduled to see if physically feasible for any of these options.

See attached spreadsheet for pending issues